
 
Tarzana Neighborhood Council 

Joint Transportation Committee and Board Meeting Agenda 
Minutes of Meeting of October 16, 2019 

 

 
 
 
Attendees: Harvey Goldberg, acting chairman; Scott Diamond, Mark Epstein, Zan 
Green, Eran Heissler, Ken Schwartz and Sukh Singh. Absent were Max Flehinger and 
Bob Shmaeff. Also present were TNC Board member Michael Povar and stakeholder 
Ted O’Karma of Columbia College Hollywood.  
 
1. The meeting was called to order at 6:37 PM. by Vice-Chairman Goldberg. 
        
2.  Approval of minutes of September 18, 2019 meeting: By motion of 
Heissler/Epstein, the minutes were approved as submitted.  
 
3.  Public comments: Michael Povar discussed the ongoing problem of oversized 
vehicles and RVs parking overnight on Wilbur under the freeway and his futile efforts to 
get parking enforcement and/or the LAPD to take action.                       
 
4. Appointment of Scott Diamond to the Transportation Committee: The committee 
welcomed our new member.  
 
5.  Request to City to post prohibition of oversized vehicle parking on Wilbur Ave 
near Tarzana Elementary School – progress report:  Nothing new to report since the 
September meeting.   

 
6. Request to City to increase fines for illegal truck parking – progress report: 
Nothing new to report since the TNC Board wrote to Councilmember Blumenfield about 
this, subsequent to an August motion from this committee.  
 
7.  Possible establishment of “loading zone” in front of Whole Foods Market - 
progress report: A request was made to the LADOT to establish a loading zone. We  
have had no response, yet, from them.  
 
8. Committee Member Comments: None.  
 
9. Future agenda items and other calendar events.  Date of next meeting. There 
will be no November meeting. The next meeting will be on Wednesday, December 4, 
2019 at 6:30 PM.   
 
10.  Adjournment: The meeting was adjourned at 6:45 PM by motion from 
Epstein/Heissler. 
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                     
Zan Green, Secretary 
 
 
 
 


